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September 6, 2024 
 
 
Due to unprecedented demand for the Canada-Manitoba Housing Benefit (CMHB), 
Housing Addictions and Homelessness (HAH) is initiating a temporary pause of new 
intake to the program. 
 
End Homelessness Winnipeg, who delivers the homelessness stream on behalf of 
HAH, will not be processing any new applications, but will continue to receive them 
as current practice. Manitobans who are currently receiving the CMHB or renewing 
their benefit will not be affected by the intake pause.  
 
Any application received after August 2, 2024, will not be processed until further 
notice. We understand this is disappointing news for those that were relying on 
CMHB to help cover housing costs. If you are connected to a housing support worker 
or other type of community/social worker, please see them for support. You can also 
discuss with your landlord and advise them about this situation. If you have rental 
arrears, you can also reach out to the Manitoba Rent Relief Fund – a one-time, no  
interest loan to help cover rental or utility arrears https://manitobahelps.com/     
204-222-2181   
 
Housing, Addictions and Homelessness staff will be available to respond to specific 
questions or concerns as follows: 
 
By e-mail: 
CMHBSI@gov.mb.ca  
 
or 
 
By mail: 
Housing, Addictions and Homelessness 
5th floor – 259 Portage Avenue 
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3B 2A8 
 
 
 
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2F%2Fca-central-1.protection.sophos.com%3Fd%3Durldefense.com%26u%3DaHR0cHM6Ly91cmxkZWZlbnNlLmNvbS92My9fX2h0dHBzOi8vbWFuaXRvYmFoZWxwcy5jb20vX187ISFJcVFkMnM2S1V5dkh3Tkx0cnchcVF0YVNhb0k1dG9RRnNSSzJNYy1lV2J4RXY2OUFIY1gtYlVSdG9LTnN6R0RxYXdxRWF2NV9PTW5xX1FjeVhGcXdOWUQ5a3o2NnhNSXdVSHAydnZrV3dzdTB4MCQ%3D%26p%3Dm%26i%3DNjY5NTgwODJhNGE4M2Y3ZmY5MjJlZjQ0%26t%3DWlFBQ28vT1RmcHJWYW81KzVxOGViZjlWSklwTGcvaXM1cFZRKzRDZFZpaz0%3D%26h%3D770d0f431c4b4f18809b90ab3060703e%26s%3DAVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVZcGe1F7a6HcqEwNPm5as2FnknAKd7YKtOKpDu1iGXicg__%3B!!IqQd2s6KUyvHwNLtrw!oy2AjPNmna91KJvzbgDnl3uvyqa58i0G0c5DJTEAYXRMbP9WHMaZ3D7vGMzaUmgcyriy9fyKr2GyEqkjS_6h-Cap9Is%24&data=05%7C02%7Clori.hudson%40gov.mb.ca%7Cc127d7e083cf4e525f8808dccd1703d8%7Cabf64de92a5c4d77baa2a76265367d3a%7C0%7C0%7C638610745968540583%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wOzJ1LWTSw3HggoxaJ7yHi7WMhxdwsx21wAC%2FB4DK2g%3D&reserved=0
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